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MEMORANDUM

The City of
OKLAHOMA CITY

Council Agenda
Item No. IX. BM

8/16/2022

TO: Mayor and City Council

FROM: Craig Freeman, City Manager

Resolution re-establishing the wireline nine-one-one (9-1-1) emergency telephone fee of three 
percent for calendar year 2023. 

Background:
On March 17, 1987, the voters of the City of Oklahoma City approved Ordinance No. 18,672, 
which is now codified as amended in Sections 15-71 through 15-78 of Article IV of Chapter 15 of 
the Oklahoma City Municipal Code, 2020.
 
Provisions of Section 15-75 of the 9-1-1 Emergency Number Ordinance require that an emergency 
telephone fee be established each year, and Section 15-76 states that the fee shall be set each year. 

The amount of the fee for wireline phones has been 3% since February 1, 1990 and as currently 
established, cannot exceed 3%. This resolution reaffirms the original tariff that was created to 
implement and support the 9-1-1 emergency system. 

Revenue:
Estimated to equal approximately $499,061 in FY 2023

Revenue Account:
Emergency Management Fund/E911/Various Accounts (070-0350-Various Accounts)

Review:
City Manager's Office

Recommendation: Resolution be adopted.


